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A Message from our Principal  

College Vision 

‘Benalla P-12 College ensures that every child learns and is prepared 

for the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high 

expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive 

Thursday December 16 

Year 12 Graduation 

Friday December 17 

Last Day of Term 

1.30 Dismissal 

Tuesday November 30 

Year 7-10 Immunisations 

Thursday December 2 

Year 3/4 Kitchen Garden 

Graduation 

Instrumental Music Concert  

7.30pm 

Monday December 6 

Years 7-9 Swimming Program 

Tuesday December 7 

Statewide Transition 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This time of year is always busy with planning for next year, and one of the 

important tasks we have is to decide on our student leaders for 2022. The process 

to become one of our College Captains involves written applications, speeches, 

interviews and voting. It is always closely contested and results in the selection of 

four high quality young people to the positions. This year is no different.  

Before I announce the names of the successful applicants, I must thank and 

congratulate all of the students who put their names forward as potential school 

captains. The decision to do this is always fraught with risk, and requires great 

courage to do so. Not everyone finds it easy to speak about themselves, to 

record and upload a speech for staff and students to watch or to sit through a 

couple of interviews and answer random questions. And in the end, not everyone 

is able to be selected, so there is ultimately disappointment for some.   

One of the best things about this process, is that it really highlights the amazing 

students we have. Students who live our values every day and who have strived 

to be leaders of the College for years in some cases. Others who have only 

recently discovered a passion for leadership but have been working away quietly 

in the background for years. All students who apply are worthy of the position 

and are everyday role models for our students of all year levels. Whether 

successful or not, the quality of the students coming through the school and 

willing to put their hand up for a role such as this is incredibly pleasing.  

So, it gives me great pleasure to announce that our College Captains for 2022 

are Georgia Nichols and Taree Fletcher, and our Vice-Captains are Harrison Drury 

and Tayissa Gray. All of these students are extremely excited about their 

appointment and I am very confident they will do an exceptional job as the 

leaders of the school. I am very much looking forward to working alongside as 

they represent the College at important school and community events. All we 

need now is a relatively normal year where we can have assemblies and give the 

captains the opportunities they deserve.  

Tony Clark 

Executive Principal. 

Our College  

Values 
 

Respect 

 

Responsibility 

 

High Expectations 

 

Integrity 
Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 



Avon Street Campus News 

Students of the Week  

Student Attendance Awards 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 

Huge Congratulations to Ms  Hudson’s class who for 

the second week in a row were are our attendance 

champions with 95% class attendance!! 

Our students attendance champions are 

Scarlett, Emily, Evelyn, James, Riley and Jolene.  

Our Avon  students Street students of the week were: 

Jagga, Savannah, Emily, Hugo, Savannah, Dylan and 

Amelia.  

Pictured above are our Red Apron award 

winners, well done Talbot, Zach and Josh 



Avon Street Campus News 

 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 

Last week we were thrilled to begin our Prep Transition! We had our 

Kinder kids come for a visit to get ready for school next year. We 

sang songs, played with our new friends, listened to a story and even 

had a go at some table work! They did such a fantastic job and are 

super excited to be Preps next year.  



Clarke Street Awards 

Avon & Waller Street Campus News 

Tennis Clinic 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 

Last week our Year 3-6 students participated in a Tennis clinic run by Kyle 

Andrews through the Sporting Schools program.  

The students enjoyed engaging in skill activities and mini games to improve their 

tennis skills.  

Attendance 

 

Jai, Hadassah, Katelyn, Amali, Ben & Thomas 

SOW 

 

Maddi, Alana, Alex, Lochy, Jackson & 

Harry 



Year 3/4 Waller  Students of the Week 

Waller Street Campus News 

 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 

 

ISSUE 8 IS  

ONLINE NOW!  

ORDERS CLOSE 

9.00AM  

3 December 

 Orders can only be paid for 

online through Scholastic Book 

Club Loop Orders using your 

credit card. Three easy steps can 

be found on the back page of 

the catalogue or follow the below 

link take you to the registration 

page: 

https://

mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/

Parent/Register.aspx?ReturnUrl=  

Thank you  for  

supporting our school!   

For more information contact 

Scholastic Book Club 1800 021 233  

Last Thursday the Waller Campus grade 4 students, visited the 

Clarke Street Campus to kick start off their transition in moving up 

to grade 5 next year.  The students got a tour of the classrooms, 

the COOL Room, meeting Kim the receptionist along with check-

ing out the sports stadium and where brekky club  serves up four 

mornings a week. This picture was taken of them playing in the 

joint playground. 

The Year 3/4 Students of the Week for week 8 

were - Lucas & Brodie 

file:///C:/Users/09306633/Documents/Scholastic.pub
file:///C:/Users/09306633/Documents/Scholastic.pub
file:///C:/Users/09306633/Documents/Scholastic.pub


Faithfull Street Campus News  

 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 

As part of their Head Start program, the new Year 12 VCAL Work Related 

Skills class were given a MasterChef Pressure Test. They had one period 

prior to find a recipe, budget and develop a kitchen risk management 

plan. Today they had 60 minutes to cook their finger food and give back 

to their teachers who voted on their favourite dish at lunchtime. The 

students well and truly felt under pressure but it was great to observe their 

team work. Well done to Charlie Bull and Will Stickland who took out first 

place with Mini Pizzas which they knew would be a crowd favourite. 

Thanks to Sue McCarthy for helping and Ms. Nadan for letting us use the 

kitchen facilities.   



Faithfull Street Street Campus News  

 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October– Friday 17th December 


